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Hello all 

As I reported at the January 

meeting the BCHW Board of 

Directors approved the for-

mation of an Executive Com-

mittee to handle the day to 

day business of BCHW. Typi-

cally business that couldn’t 

be handled by the President 

or Treasurer had to wait until 

one of the quarterly Board of 

Directors meetings but that 

will change. The President is 

the head of the Ex. Commit-

tee and the Board of Direc-

tors still has the final say and 

gives direction to the Ex. 

Comm. The Ex. Comm. will 

be made up of the President, 

Treasurer, Secretary, three 

chapter directors and three 

non-directors. An Implemen-

tation comm. has been 

formed to rewrite the BCHW 

By-Laws to make this all le-

gal. This should accom-

plished by June and the final 

vote to approve should hap-

pen at the June BOD meet-

ing. 

Committees I’m on: The Sil-

ver Star Vision committee is 

meeting monthly to keep the 

ball rolling on designing a 

vision for recreation in the 

Silver Star area. Players in-
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From your Director,  
Jim Anderson 
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volved are the Forest Service, 

DNR, WTA, BCHW, CTA, 

Tribes, NW Fishers and Hunters, 

CATS, and Native Plant Society. 

That’s a lot of members. The 

goal is to figure out the trails and 

old roads and how to use and 

maintain them. That might in-

volve rerouting some of them or 

major reconstruction. Currently 

the Forest Service and DNR 

aren’t committed to do anything 

with what we come up with but 

they do agree there needs to be 

a plan. 

The Sustainable Trails Commit-

tee headed up by the Forest Ser-

vice deals with all of the trails in 

the Gifford Pinchot Nat. Forest. 

We are just getting started and 

laying out the ground work and 

goals. As the name implies the 

F.S. wants to review all trails as 

to use and sustainability and to 

make a plan for them. 

The Public Lands Committee is a 

little quite right now although 

these other committees are pub-

lic land issues. 

We had a small and short work 

party at Battle Ground Lake. Five 

of us cut out trees and brush 

brought down by the snow storm 

that the parks personnel hadn’t 

got yet. 

With all of the snow in the moun-

tains this winter I’m sure there 

will be plenty to do at Kalama 

this next year. We will be holding 

the 2
nd

 annual Kalama H.C. work 

party from June 23
rd

 to 26
th
 to not 

only do clean up but some re-

construction of trails. WTA and 

the Mt. St. Helens Institute will 

be joining us. Prior to that we will 

need to do the usual camp 

maint. and start logging out 

some of the worst trees on the 

trails. 

Events: Up coming is the Wash-

ington State Horse Expo at the 

Clark Co. Event Center from 

March 4th to 6
th
. We will do set 

up on the 3
rd

 at noon. We will be 

doing some live animal packing 

demonstrations this year.  

The BCHW Rendezvous is 

March 18
th
 to 20

th
 in Ellensberg 

at the Kittitas Co. Fair Grounds. 

We will be running the Used 

Tack Sale again. Registration is 

required but there is no charge. 

Dinner Sat. night with a live auc-

tion. Check it out at BCHW.org. 

Thanks to all for all you do,  

 

Jim 



   Hi all, 

 

 

 

  Happy New Year. We 
made it to another year 
(and through some win-
ter weather) hoping for 
better things to 
come.Hoping this also 
finds everyone healthy 
and ready to go with 
whatever comes our 
way. 

  To start; our next meet-
ing has changed weeks 
again to the first Mon-
day (February 7) since 
everyone else evidently 
has decided that the sec-
ond Monday is a good 
day for meetings and 
had the rooms booked. 
At the next meeting we 
will be working on the 
ride schedule for the 
year. So, if you have an 
idea for a ride that the 
chapter needs to have, 
bring it with you. Al-
so, have a time for the 
ride, and it would also 
be nice if you could be 
the ride host. There is 
nothing tough about 
that, all you need to do 
is let everyone know any 
details that need to be 
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known, directions, 
etc.  To help with your 
choices here are some 
things that are already on 
the schedule: 

 

January 22.....Officer 
training  (In person or on
-line) 

March 4-6......Horse Expo 
at the Clark County Fair-
grounds (We can use vol-
unteers to work the 
booth) 

March 12.......Work party 
at Battle Ground Lake 

March 18-
20..Rendezvous at El-
lensburg 

March 26.......Work Party 
at Rock Creek Horse 
Camp 

 

APRIL 11-16..BURKE 
LAKE (DAVE'S PLACE) 

 

May 20-22.....Ride at Cy-
rus Horse Camp in Ore-
gon 

June 23-26....Regional 
Work Party at Kalama 
Horse Camp 

June 27-July 7..Ride in 
the Redwoods (already 
full) 

July 16-17......Our Fun 

Ride at Kalama Horse 
Camp 

August 27......Picnic at 
Rock Creek Horse Camp 

August 15-21..Ride at Dia-
mond P in West Yellow-
stone, Mt. 

December 10..Christmas 
Party (Jeanette and Paul 
have agreed to host 
again)  

 

  As you can see, I was 
able to get us booked at 
Dave's Place, but, unfor-
tunately was not able to 
get the week of Spring 
Break.  

 

  You can see we already 
have a lot scheduled; so, 
you would need to sched-
ule any group rides 
around this schedule. 
But, please bring your 
ideas to the next meeting 
or contact Jim Anderson, 
Ken Evans, or myself with 
your ideas so we can get 
them on the schedule. 

 

   Until next time, Happy 
Trails.           Bob 
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VOLUNTEER HOURS 

REPORTING PERIOD 
DUE TO JUDY NO LATER 

THAN... 

2nd Quarter (Mar 1-May 31) 

 

June 1 

3rd Quarter (Apr 1-Aug 31) 

 

September 1 

4th Quarter (Sep 1-30) 

 

November 1 
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I would be happy to 

meet people at feed 

stores, in BG, Freddy's 

Cascade Park, Salmon 

Creek, Hazel 

Dell...etc. 

Anyone interested, 

have questions...can 

get ahold of me direct-

ly, via either : 

 Email:  skwarne@

yahoo.com 

Cell #:  (360) 281-

6004 

Also, if it's ok...can 

you print in the 

newsletters?  Please 

feel free to ad any 

larger print, images, 

etc. to promote! 

Thanks so much! 

Sheila  (-: 

**Pictures are 

"SAMPLES" of what 

shirts/logos look like: 

 

A.)  Red shirts - POLYES-

TER - with newest logo 

(Front only!) 
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 (***note:  have a Red, 

Sleeveless XL discounted 

@ $10 - has 1 small snag 

on it) 

B.)  Neon Orange - COT-

TON - with regular logo 

(front & back)  Ladies V-

Neck 

Washington State 

Horse Expo. 

 

Up Coming: 

March 4-6th 2022 

We have a booth, 

come see us, sign up 

to help show us off. 

mailto:skwarne@yahoo.com
mailto:skwarne@yahoo.com
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THIS IS A TENTATIVE FOR 

2022 

January  

 

February  

 

March 

4th—6th - Horse Expo 

12th BG Lake Work Party    

 (WTRA) 

18th—20th BCHW Tack Sale 

26th Rock Creek Work Party 

 (WTRA) 

 

April 

11-16th Burke Lake 

 Bishop Ride 

May 

20—22 Cyrus Ride 

June 

23-26 Kalama Work Party 

Contact Jim Anderson 

muleman1951@gmail.com 

 

27– July 7th Redwoods 

 

July 

4th State Wide Work Party 

16—17th Kalama Fun Ride 

August 

14th—21st Yellowstone 

27th Picnic (WTRA) Rock 

 Creek 

September  

 

October  

 

November  

 
December 

 10th  Christmas Party 

 The Cefelo Home 

  

***Always looking for people 

with a purpose/idea/desire to 

take the lead and sponsor a 

group outing......best if drive 

time approx 5 hours or less. 

*** 

   Submitted by Ken Evans     

 pkevans@tds.net  

mailto:Evans......pkevans@tds.net
mailto:Evans......pkevans@tds.net
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Chapter newsletters will be published and distributed as follows: 

Submissions due by the 20th of the month, and distributed via email/SNAIL MAIL by the 25th of the 

month.  

Meeting minutes  

will be distributed via a separate email every month and will not be included in the newsletter. A few 

copies of the minutes will also be provided at the meetings for those who do not have computer/email 

access. 

 

sure that public 

lands remain 

open to recrea-

tional stock 

use. 

IV. To assist the 

various govern-

mental and pri-

vate agencies 

in their mainte-

nance and man-

I. The mission of 

this organiza-

tion shall be: 

II. To perpetuate 

the common-

sense use and 

enjoyment of 

horses in Amer-

ica’s back 

country and wil-

derness. 

III. To work to in-

agement of said 

resource. 

V. To educate, en-

courage and 

solicit active 

participation in 

the wise use of 

the back coun-

try resources 

by horsemen 

and the general 

public commen-

surate with our 

heritage. 

VI. To foster and 

encourage the 

formation of 

new chapters in 

the state organ-

ization. 

IMPORTANT NEWLETTER NOTES: 

With 2021 now over, and the new year beginning its renew time. I 

have extended the date of sending out the newsletter to those who 

have not renewed their memeberhsip until February 1, 2022.  

I am hoping this extension will give everyone who still needs to re-

new the time. The easiest way to renew is on line, that is very 

streamlined now, and I get instant notification of the renewal, but 

you can mail your check and paper form directly to BCHW. 
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2020 Officers 

DIRECTOR 

Jim Anderson 360.835.5719 

ALTERNATE DIRECTOR  

Gary Collins 360.892.7683 

PRESIDENT 

Bob Cole 503.539.8618 

colefleet25@gmail.com 

VICE PRESIDENT 

Ken Evans 360.263.1529 

TREASURER 

Nancy Rust 360.253.7307 

alrust@comcast.net 

SECRETARY  

Jan Schmalenberger  

360.609.0928 

MEMBERS IN GOOD STANDING 

Dan Brooks 360.574.2909     dan_the realestateman@yahoo.com 

2020 Appointed Chairs 

TRAIL BOSSES 

Ken Evans 360.263.1529 

pkevans@tds.net 

 

Dan Brooks 360.574.2909 

MEMBERSHIP CHAIR 

Sally Kiger 360.749.1584 

NEWSLETTER CHAIR 

Tracy Kiger 360-749-1584  

LEGISLATIVE CHAIR 

Ken Evans 360.263.1529 

WAYS AND MEANS CHAIR 

Sheila Warne-Brooks 360.574.2909 

skwarne@yahoo.com 

PUBLIC LANDS CHAIR 

Gary Collins 360.892.7683 

WORK PARTY CHAIR 

Jim Anderson 360.835.5719 

muleman1951@gmail.com 

VOLUNTEER HOURS CHAIR 

Judy Smith 360.687.2336 

PUBLICITY  CHAIR 

WEB PAGE 

Terri Anderson 360-835-5719 

EDUCATION CHAIR/LNT 

Dan Stineback 360.835.8007 

CCEHC CO-LIAISONS 

Nancy Koski 360.254.1301 

SUNSHINE 

Mary Caye Eisland 360.910.5344 

mceisland@gmail.com 

HISTORIAN 

Judy Smith 360.687.2336 

trailridenbuddy@yahoo.com 

FUN RIDE CHAIR 

Vickie Smith 360.431.4955 



 

Leave No Trace Behind 

Mount St. Helens Chapter 

www.mountsthelens-bchw.org/ 

BCHW-Mount St. Helens Chapter 

PO Box 418 

Brush Prairie, WA 98606 

Place Stamp 

Here 

https://www.mountsthelens-bchw.org/

